
Hospital unions continue protests 
 Netherlands 

Hospital sector trade unions are continuing their work-to-rule action on Sundays and 
plan further protests over the coming weeks unless the hospital employers shift 
their negotiating position. The unions have said that a new agreement would be 
close if the employers turn their offer of a one-off increase into a structural pay rise. 
The employers, however, have attempted to get works councils involved in the 
dispute (works councils have no collective bargaining role) and have even tried to 
influence how the unions present their arguments for a pay increase to their own 
members.
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